
TOWN OF TRENTON 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

MINUTES OF August 18, 2015 

 

I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  In attendance:    Fred 

Ehrlenbach, Dick Vander Zanden, Mark Remick, Carlene Hanscom, Susan Starr and (excused) 

Carol Walsh.  Visitors:  Bill Stockman, Linda Morin, Michael Scarola, Bill Haefle, Pete Lazas, 

and Doug Monson. 

 

II. Visitor Comments: Bill Haefle addressed the Board regarding the US flags placed by the 

Trenton Chamber of Commerce.  The Chamber’s Flag Committee was requesting permission 

to place flags on the new traffic lights at the corner of Routes 3 and 204, when that 

construction is completed. Members of the Board had no objection, but because these 

particular lights are paid for and maintained by Lamoine. Vander Zanden motioned that the 

Trenton Board had no problem with placing flags on the poles but advised the Chamber to 

seek permission from Lamoin. Starr seconded the motion. Vote: 5 Yes. 

 

III. Approval of Minutes of August 4, 2015.  Remick motioned to accept the minutes; Vander 

Zanden seconded.  Vote: 5 Yes. 

 

IV. Administrative Summary Report:   Doug Monson was working on getting the Goose Cove 

Road striped. 

 

V. OLD BUSINESS: 

a. Veterans Committee:  No Change. 

b. Transportation Committee:  Bill Stockman addressed the Board, stating he expected 

the level of interest in the aquaculture project to continue. He proposes that the 

group explore the legal theory with respect to the town’s Harbor Ordinance. The 

CSA has suggested that they contact a Mr. Pilleggi, an associate with Tony 

Beardsley.  The Board agreed to this plan. The CSA further discovered the means for 

the town to lodge a complaint with FAA regarding its action in this matter, (this step 

could lead to a mandatory mediation meeting and if no resolution, there could be a 

formal hearing.)  It is a process within FAA to deal with errors. The CSA would like 

the town to consider this avenue.  It would require a composite “Good Faith” effort 

on the town’s part, which is already on record, but could be strengthened by one 

more written letter, reiterating the safety concerns to FAA, to firmly establish the 

“Good Faith” effort.  After discussion, Board members decided to prepare such a 

letter and send it to FAA. It was suggested that greater impact would be felt if the 

County Commissioners also took this extra step.  The CSA also asked if the Board 

would consider writing to the other towns to solicit their support in reversing the 

FAA/Army Corps decision. The members agreed to draft this letter and send it to the 



other League of Towns members.  Ehrlenbach stated that the town had received the 

proceeds from the US Army Corps of Engineers FOIA request. 

c. SEAPLANE RAMP: An email, received from the office of Senator Collins, withdrew 

from any follow-up action with FAA based on what the writer perceived as a 

“motion” during the County Commissioners meeting to discontinue support of the 

floating pier. Starr pointed out that when looking at the minutes of the County 

Commissioners meeting, there was no motion made. In fact, the minutes read that if 

Trenton wants to continue with the effort, it can do so without the county support. 

Ehrlenbach recommended obtaining a comment from the Commissioners that they 

do not object to the town pursuing the effort, which could then be relayed to 

Senator Collins’ office. Starr suggested that the Small Harbor Committee be 

reconvened to discuss future avenues for the pier and for the traffic enhancement 

efforts. The board members agreed to reconvene the committee(s). 

 

VI. NEW BUSINESS: 

a.    ROAD CONDITIONS: Starr had heard many comments regarding travel on Oak Point 

Road after the culverts were repaired. Monson stated that MDOT will soon be refilling 

the dips in the road and will repave Oak Point Road before the end of the year. 

   

VII. APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL WARRANTS: Motion to approve made by 

Remick and seconded by Starr. Vote: 5 Yes. 

 

VIII. Other Business:  The Mason family has met with the CEO and they are planning to submit an 

application to the Appeals Board. Neighbors are still complaining and the situation with 

multiple RVs has not changed.  Vander Zanden motioned that if no appeal application with 

fee payment has been filed, the CEO be directed to seek legal action. Hanscom seconded. 

Vote:  5 Yes. 

 

IX. Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn made by Vander Zanden and seconded by Remick.  Vote 5 

Yes.  Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm. 

 

 

 


